
EDITORIAL 

Dear readers,  

The new issue of Pro-Fil comes with some good news. The editorial board of the journal has 

expanded. We have three new members from international philosophical community, namely 

Tomislav Bracanović and Tomislav Janović from the Department of Philosophy, Centre for 

Croatian Studies, University of Zagreb, and Friderik Klampfer from the Department of 

Philosophy, Faculty of Arts, University of Maribor. We are pleased they have accepted our 

invitation and hope their membership will contribute to further internationalization of the journal.  

We are also working on the inclusion of Pro-Fil in quality journal databases. In September 2016 

we succeeded in ERIH PLUS and now we are negotiating the inclusion in CEJSH and other 

databases.  

The new issue brings three thematically varied contributions. Jitka Paitlová focuses on the early 

work of Karl Popper and his polemics with logical positivists on the possibility of verifying or 

falsifying natural laws. Radim Brázda and Zdeňka Jastrzembská have stepped back from 

traditional philosophical themes and taken aim at philosophy itself. In their metaphilosophical 

contribution they map information flow in philosophy and the dialectics of the relationship 

between explication and reduction of philosophical findings. Jan Čížek and his colleagues from 

University of Ostrava take us to the history of philosophy. They have completed a translation of 

the preface of the Irish philosopher John Toland’s most famous work Christianity not Mysterious 

and supplemented it with a commentary on his life and work. The final brief contribution 

commemorates the recently deceased British philosopher Derek Parfit 

We wish you undisturbed reading.  

 


